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January 22, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

This letter transmits for King County Council review and adoption an ordinance that revises Section 28.84.050(O) of the King County Code, relating to the administration of the wastewater capacity charge.  The purpose of the revisions proposed in this ordinance is to more clearly characterize, not change, how the capacity charge is administered by the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  The revisions do not affect policies governing the capacity charge -- such as who pays the capacity charge, the calculation methodology, or the rate.  These financial policies are contained in a separate part of the King County Code, Section 28.86.160.
Ordinance 11034, adopted in 1993, established the current King County Code relating to the administration of the capacity charge.  This ordinance essentially transferred to the county governing legislation for the utility, pursuant to the merger of Metro with King County.  It should be emphasized that at that time, the capacity charge was relatively new and administrative practices to implement the charge had not been fully developed.  Since that time, the capacity charge program has become well established and the WTD now has almost 15 years of experience in its implementation.  While the division has developed practices consistent with current code, it has become apparent that existing code can be modified to more clearly articulate how the capacity charge is administered.
Many of the proposed revisions to Section 28.84.050(O) are grammatical in nature or merely reorder certain provisions or remove redundancies to make the code more readable.  The more substantial areas of clarification include:  a more thorough description of procedures for granting credit (for past payments of the capacity charge or replacement of existing structures); more clearly identifying how delinquent payments are handled; and removal of existing language calling for a one time report, as that report was submitted as required.
Please note that the WTD has reviewed this code revision with, and incorporated input from, the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee.  Also, because the ordinance merely clarifies existing practices, it will have no fiscal impact.
If you have any questions about the proposed revisions, please contact Christie True, Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or Dave White, Strategic Policy Planner for the Wastewater Treatment Division, at 206-263-0467.
I look forward to your consideration and adoption of this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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